EASTERN MICHIGAN UNIVERSITY
Board of Regents Meeting
October 25, 2018
These are the proposed minutes of the October 25, 2018 Board of Regents meeting.

The meeting of the Eastern Michigan University Board of Regents was called to order by
Chairman Webb at 2:02 p.m. in Room 201, Welch Hall, Ypsilanti, Michigan.

The Board members present were: Regent Dennis Beagen, Regent Michelle Crumm, Regent
Mike Hawks, Regent Eunice Jeffries, Regent Mike Morris, Regent Alex Simpson, Regent
Mary Treder Lang and Regent James Webb.

Board members absent: None

There was a quorum.

Section 1
PROPOSED MINUTES OF THE JUNE 22, 2018 REGULAR BOARD MEETING

Regent Jeffries moved and Regent Simpson seconded that the proposed minutes for the June
22, 2018 Board Meeting be approved as submitted.

Motion Carried

Section 2
PROPOSED MINUTES OF THE AUGUST 30, 2018 SPECIAL BOARD MEETING

Regent Beagen moved and Regent Crumm seconded that the proposed minutes for the
August 30, 2018 Special Board Meeting be approved as submitted.

Motion Carried




CONSENT AGENDA

Chairman Webb asked the Board if there were any items on the consent agenda the Board
members wished to vote on separately. Hearing none, it was moved by Regent Treder Lang
and seconded by Regent Morris that sections 3-9 be approved in their entirety as presented.

Section 3
STAFF APPOINTMENTS

Recommended that the Board of Regents approve fifty-two (52) staff appointments for the
reporting period of May 16, 2018 through October 1, 2018: Carlos Adamson, Jonathan Roof,
Emily Wasz, Stephanie Jennings, Christian Minnicks, Michael Lombardi, Dana Heller,
Jeffrey Ammons, Kenneth Lord, Richard Zum Mallen, Gretchen Buskirk, Patrick Seick,
Alison Halweg, Michael Dailey, Danielle Darroch, Julia Kolder, Wesley Howell, Thespina
Agas, Charisse Nilles, Jaynelle Patterson, Larry Pope, Emily Tefft, Ryan Leright, Leah
Staley, Lynn Gill, Diana Dimitroff, Rebecca Pietrowski, Naelah Burks, Darquillius
Mayweather, Kimberly Jones, Parish Halsell, Molly Hampsey, Ashley Cross, Thomas Myers
[1, Abigail VanBuhler, Kaylin Keyes, Brynn Majewski, Christine Kim, Brett Braun, Andrea
Buckley, Andaiye Spencer, Melissa Glasgow, April Glatz, Taylor Davis, Jenifer Naughton,
Danielle Mijnsbergen, Emily Peters, Matthew Amos, Kaelyn Rice, Heather Kuehneman,
Max Foehringer Merchant and Arthur Michalski

Section 4
STAFF SEPARATIONS/RETIREMENTS

Recommended that the Board of Regents approve forty-one (41) separations and retirements
for the reporting period of May 16, 2018 through October 1, 2018: Ginny Bender, Anthony
Orlando, Ebony Spearman, Jennifer Brown, Molly Duggan, Kristin Lukowski, Sherry
Winterson, Sarah Ayers, Michele Patterson, Brian LaGoe, Bryce Sorrier, Joseph Hogan,
Lolita Compton, Diane Brison-Days, Ashley Stauffer, Patricia Krumwiede, James
Householder, Robert Pawlusiak, Christopher Wilson, Charles Ferrell, Christine
Kropelnyckyj, Eric Ward, John Shubsda, Nicole Johnson, Amy Nolff, Matthew Mortier, Erin
Donahue, Tiffany Katsefaras, Kelly Schneider, Kenneth Meyer, Sarah Vuyk McGee, Todd
Lancaster, Rebecca Forsyth, Elena O’Connor, Melanie Hicks, Rachel Johns, Josephine
Genile, Jaylaxmi Deshpande, Wendy Frsitz, Jackie Swisher and Amanda Sorrier.



Section 5
EMERITUS STAFF STATUS

Recommended that the Board of Regents grant emeritus staff status to seven (7) former staff
members: Sherry Winterson, Assistant Director, Office of Records and Registration, who
retired July 7, 2018; Kenneth Meyer, Senior Career Coach, Office of University Advising
and Career Development Center, who retired on August 31, 2018; William Tuscany,
Associate Head Athletic Trainer, Office of Athletics, who retired Marsh 28, 2018; Elena
O’Connor, Program Assistant II, Office of Engage, Professional Programs and Training, who
retired on July 6, 2018; John Bundridge, Senior Corporate Relations Manager, Office of
University Advising and Career Development Center, who retired January 5, 2018 and Molly
Duggan, Associate Director, Office of Academic Services, who retired on June 29, 2018. In
addition, it is recommended that Todd Lancaster, Sergeant, from the Department of Public
Safety, be honored with emeritus status posthumously. Sergeant Lancaster passed away
recently after 26 years of dedicated service to the University.

Section 6

EMERITUS FACULTY STATUS

Recommended that the Board of Regents grant emeritus faculty status to seventeen (17)
former faculty members: Alphonso Bellamy, George Cassar, Carter Eggers, Ramesh Garg,
Geoffrey Hammill, Theresa Heck Seibert, Martha Kinney-Sedgwick, Kevin Miller, Diana
Pancioli, William Price, Elizabeth Schuster, Asrat Tessema, Jaclynn Tracy, Walter Tucker,
William Tucker, JoEllen Vinyard and Nesa Wu.

Section 7

ACADEMIC AFFAIRS ADMINISTRATIVE PROFESSIONAL TRANSFERS

Recommended that the Board of Regents approve two (2) Administrative Professional
transfers: Jennifer Kellman-Fritz and Sanjib Chowdhury.

Section 8
LECTURER APPOINTMENTS
Recommended that the Board of Regents approve six (6) new lecturer appointments for the

2018-2019 academic year: Darlene Bellers, Allison Boone Green, Lisa Mitchell, Amy Shell-
Gellasch, Kenneth Szymanski and Timothy Ward.



Section 9
ACADEMIC RETIREMENTS/SEPARATIONS

Recommended that the Board of Regents approve thirty-one (31) retirements and twenty-six
(26) separations for the period of May 1, 2018 through September 30, 2018: Anne Balazs,
Alphonso Bellamy, Sherry Bumpus, George Cassar, Dorothy Coles, Elizabeth Devos, Carter
Eggers, Ashley Falzetti, Kyle Farr, Ana Maria Ferreira, Ramesh Garg, Geoffrey Hammill,
Deborah Harmon, Alissa Huth-Bocks, Ingo Janser, Cristina Jose-Kampfner, Martha Kinney-
Sedgwick, Kevin Miller, Derek Mueller, Gretchen Otto, Diana Pancioli, Diane Parfitt,
William Price, John Reposa Jr., Yaman Roumani, Karen Schulte, Elizabeth Schuster, Ellen
Schwartz, Bette Shellhorn, Maria Sipos, Jessica Stamatis, Paula Storm, Asrat Tessema, John
Tonkovich, Jaclynn Tracy, Walter Tucker, William Tucker, Thomas Venner, Joellen
Vinyard, Glenn Walker, Jianhua Wang, Nesa Wu, Michael Zeiger, Brandon Bumstead,
Jeremy Catarino, Christine Day, Karen Dykstra, Thomas Figurski, Robbya Green-Weir, Cory
Hamilton, Tracy Nothnagel, Christine Prince, Nagaraj Ireni, Kara Johnson, Katrina Mahan,
Lauren Proux and Rachel Sienko.

Motion Carried

REGULAR AGENDA
Section 10
ATHLETIC AFFAIRS COMMITTEE

Regent Hawks moved and Regent Simpson seconded that the Board of Regents receive and
place on file the agenda for the October 25, 2018 meeting and the April 20, 2018 minutes.

Motion Carried

Chairman Webb asked the Board if there were any items in the Educational Policies section
the Board members wished to vote on separately. Hearing none, it was moved by Regent
Beagen and seconded by Regent Crumm that sections 11-14 be approved in their entirety as
presented.



Section 11

EDUCATIONAL POLICIES COMMITTEE: APPROVAL OF AGENDA AND
MINUTES

Recommended that the Board of Regents receive and place on file the agenda for the October
25, 2018 meeting and the June 22, 2018 minutes.

Section 12

APPOINTMENT/REAPPOINTMENT OF CHARTER SCHOOLS BOARD
MEMBERS

Recommended that the Board of Regents appoint Lynette Wright to a three-year term on the
Board of Directors of the Academy for Business and Technology; re-appoint Curtis Robinson
to a three-year term on the Board of Directors of Commonwealth Community Development
Academy; appoint JoAnne McCann to a three-year term on the Board of Directors of Grand
Blanc Academy; appoint Destiny Johnson to a three-year term on the Board of Directors of
Great Lakes Academy; appoint Nanette DePriest to a three-year term on the Board of
Directors of Hope Academy and appoint Carlos McMath to a two-year term on the Board of
Directors of Woodley Leadership Academy.

Section 13

NEW ACADEMIC PROGRAM: K-12 BILINGUAL EDUCATION, BACHELOR OF
ARTS

Recommended that the Board of Regents approve a new academic program: K-12 Bilingual
Education (Bachelor of Arts).

Section 14
COMMENCEMENT SPEAKER

Recommended that the Board of Regents approve Mr. Frank Sickelsmith as Commencement
Speaker at the December 15, 2018 commencement ceremony.

Motion Carried



Section 15
STUDENT AFFAIRS COMMITTEE: APPROVAL OF AGENDA AND MINUTES

Regent Beagen moved and Regent Simpson seconded that the Board of Regents receive and
place on file the agenda for the October 25, 2018 meeting and the April 20, 2018 minutes.

Motion Carried

Section 16
FACULTY AFFAIRS COMMITTEE: APPROVAL OF AGENDA AND MINUTES

Regent Simpson moved and Regent Morris seconded that the Board of Regents receive and
place on file the agenda for the October 25, 2018 meeting and the April 20, 2018 minutes.

Motion Carried

Section 17

FINANCE AND INVESTMENT COMMITTEE: APPROVAL OF AGENDA AND
MINUTES

Regent Crumm moved and Regent Hawks seconded that the Board of Regents receive and
place on file the agenda for the October 25, 2018 meeting and the June 22, 2018 minutes.

Motion Carried




Section 18

CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS AND SUPPLEMENTARY
INFORMATION AS OF JUNE 30, 2018

Regent Crumm moved and Regent Simpson seconded that the Board of Regents receive and
place on file the University’s audited fiscal year 2017-2018 financial statements and auditor’s
report.

Motion Carried

Section 19

FISCAL YEAR 2019-20 GENERAL FUND SCHOLARSHIPS, AWARDS AND
GRANTS REQUEST

Regent Crumm moved and Regent Beagen seconded that the Board of Regents approve the
Fiscal year 2019-20 General Fund Scholarships, Awards and Grants proposal of
$52,625,000.

Motion Carried

Section 20
FISCAL YEAR 2020 STATE CAPITAL OUTLAY PLAN

Regent Morris moved and Regent Crumm seconded that the Board of Regents approve the
University’s Capital Outlay Plan and delegate authority to the President to submit the
renovation of Jones and Goddard Halls as Phase 1I of the College of Technology Engineering
Program Growth and Expansion as the University’s top project request for state cost
participation for Fiscal Year 2020.

Motion Carried




Section 21

SALE OF UNIVERSITY PROPERTY - 137 N. WASHINGTON STREET & 114 N.
ADAMS STREET

Regent Crumm moved and Regent Jeffries seconded that the Board of Regents authorize the
President to negotiate and execute final documents for the sale of the 137 N. Washington
Street and 114 N. Adams Street properties (“properties™). These properties comprise the
University’s ownership interest in the Washington Street parking lot in downtown Ypsilanti.

Motion Carried

Section 22

PROVISIONAL EASEMENT REGARDING STRONG HALL

Regent Morris moved and Regent Simpson seconded that the Board of Regents approve and
authorize the President to finalize and sign a Provisional Easement for ingress and egress in

connection with the Strong Hall renovation project.

Motion Carried

Section 23

AUTHORIZATION TO PURCHASE REAL ESTATE PROPERTY - 800-804
LOWELL STREET, 298 JARVIS STREET AND 725 NORTH HURON STREET

Regent Crumm moved and Regent Beagen seconded that the Board of Regents authorize the
President to negotiate and execute final documents for the purchase of the following
properties (the “properties”) from Urban Campus Communities, LLC (the “seller”) subject to
approval of final terms by the Board’s Executive Committee.

Motion Carried



NEW BUSINESS AND PRESENTATIONS
TAB A

RESOLUTION: RECOGNITION OF EASTERN’S AWARD-WINNING ENERGY
COGENERATION PROJECT

Regent Morris moved and Regent Treder Lang seconded that the Board of Regents approve
the resolution recognizing Eastern’s Award-Winning Energy Cogeneration Project.

Motion Carried

TABB

RESOLUTION: RECOGNITION OF TED LIGIBEL AS THE RECIPIENT OF THE
MICHIGAN HISTORIC PRESERVATION NETWORK’S 2018 LIFETIME
ACHIEVEMENT AWARD

Regent Treder Lang moved and Regent Crumm seconded that the Board of Regents approve
the resolution recognizing Ted Ligibel as the recipient of the Michigan Historic Preservation
Network’s 2018 Lifetime Achievement Award.

Motion Carried

TAB C

REVISIONS TO BOARD POLICIES

Chairman Webb asked the Board if there were any policy revisions the Board members
wished to vote on separately. Hearing none, it was moved by Regent Jeffries and Regent
Hawks seconded that the Board of Regents approve the revisions to 1.8, 2.3, 2.5.1, 2.6, 2.8,
4.1,42,44,45,46,47,62.1.6,84.1,84.3,84.4,84.5,8.4.6,87,94,14.2.3 and 14.8.

Motion Carried



TABD

DELETION OF BOARD POLICIES

Chairman Webb asked the Board if there were any policy deletions the Board members
wished to vote on separately. Hearing none, it was moved by Regent Simpson and Regent
Beagen seconded that the Board of Regents approve the deletion 0f 4.3, 9.1, 12.1.4,12.1.9
and 12.2.6.

Motion Carried

TABE
ADDITION OF BOARD POLICY

Regent Jeffries moved and Regent Hawks seconded that the Board of Regents approve the
addition of board policy 8.4.2, Greek Organization Recognition.

Motion Carried

TABF
PRESIDENT’S REPORT

President’s Report
EASTERN MICHIGAN UNIVERSITY
Board of Regents Meeting
Oct. 25,2018

Mr. Chairman and Distinguished Members of the Board of Regents:

Welcome to Homecoming week! This week represents a tremendous time of engagement for
all who are connected with our wonderful University. It is a time for students, alumni, faculty
and staff to celebrate our rich traditions and embrace the positive impact Eastern Michigan
University has had on generations of students, graduates and citizens since our founding in
1849.

Among the Homecoming highlights are tonight’s annual Green and White Ball, Friday
night’s Block Party and Pep Rally, and Saturday’s football game against Army — we hope
you can join us! The full schedule of Homecoming activities can be found on the
Homecoming website.
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As we are enter the final stages for completion of the renovation of Strong Hall, as the third
phase of our Science Complex, we are pleased to push forward with plans to revitalize our
College of Technology to prepare for continued expansion in engineering and high-tech
disciplines.

The additional 70,000 square feet of academic space would allow the University to continue
expansion of engineering programs beyond the mechanical, computer and electrical
engineering programs currently being offered to include the expected addition of future civil,
chemical and industrial engineering programs. Given increasing demand, the College of
Technology projects a 65 percent growth in enrollment in the next 10- to 15-year period.

The renovation of Jones and Goddard Halls, now closed, will be submitted to the state as the
University’s capital outlay request for fiscal year 2020.

Earlier, the Board of Regents approved a new academic program in K-12 Bilingual
Education. Eastern becomes the first university in Michigan to provide the program, which is
vitally necessary given our increasing global environment.

Other recent academic highlights include:

e For the 16" consecutive year, Eastern was named a “Best in the Midwest” university by

The Princeton Review;

The master’s program in Educational Psychology was ranked third best in the nation;

Our master’s program in Clinical Research was ranked fourth best in the nation;

The Paralegal Studies program was ranked 12" best in the nation;

Our Theatre Arts program was ranked 15™ in the nation;

We were ranked among the top 25 universities in the nation for service to students on the

Autism Spectrum; and,

o Eastern was the top-ranked university in Michigan as one of the nation’s most inclusive
campuses for LGBTQ students.

Our continued support of students and families is evident in the $52.6 million financial aid
package announced for the 2019-20 academic year. During the past 10 years, Eastern
Michigan has doubled its student financial aid, reflecting our central mission of an institution
of opportunity and supporting students in their academic success.

The University is making powerful strides in energy savings. The new co-generation system,
advance natural gas purchases and other initiatives are gaining state and national recognition
for Eastern in terms of sustainability. The new co-generation system alone is generating
savings of $2.8 million annually, while reducing carbon dioxide emission by more than
21,000 tons annually and decreasing nitrogen oxides by more than 110 tons annually.

We're pleased to announce prominent businessman and Eastern Michigan alumnus Frank
Sickelsmith as commencement speaker during our fall ceremony on December 15. Frank is
the Global Director of Brand Development and Strategic Partnerships for the Autogrill
Group.



Other accomplishments are listed in the Appendix to this report on the University website.
Thank you, Chairman Webb.

James M. Smith, Ph.D.

President

Recognition

The team of Eastern physics students who placed second in a national Student Design
Challenge hosted by NASA were invited to participate in the annual Biocene
Conference in August. Larry Borum II1, Sam Carano, Andrew Richardson,
Rosalie Tezak, Ryan Walker, and Kyle Wilhelm participated in conference
activities and connected with other professionals in the field.

Eastern’s student chapter of the Society for Human Resources Management
(SHRM) has once again been named an Outstanding Student Chapter for the 2017-
2018 academic year. Only twelve schools nationally were chosen for the honor, and
is the only chapter in Michigan to be honored.

The National Student Speech and Hearing Association has awarded EMU’s
student-run chapter Silver Chapter honors for its efforts in raising the standard for
advocacy, leadership, and education for future students in the Speech-Language
Pathology program.

James Berry, professor of educational leadership, was honored with a Living Legend
Award by the International Council of Professors of Educational Leadership
(ICPEL), an organization focused on serving the interests and needs of professors

of educational leadership and practicing school administrators as they seek to help
students succeed.

Steven Pernecky, associate dean of the College of Arts and Sciences and professor
of chemistry, has been appointed to the Michigan Environmental Science Advisory
Board. The Board advises the governor and the state of Michigan on issues affecting
the protection of the environment and the management of natural resources.

Of Note

Eastern has received a NIH grant of nearly $4.5 million to develop a predictive tool
that tracks early development in children from the Eunice Kennedy Shriver Institute
of Child Health & Human Development of the National Institutes of Health. The
five-year grant is the first ROl grant ever received at Eastern. The project
director/principal investigator, Renee Lajiness-O’Neill, professor of Psychology in
the College of Arts and Sciences and co-director of the Neuroscience program,
worked on developing the idea with a multidisciplinary team that includes co-
investigators Judi Brooks, professor of Dietetics & Human Nutrition, and Angela
Lukomski, professor of Nursing, from the EMU College of Health and Human
Services.
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Anne Casper, associate professor of Biology, received a grant of $441,000 in August
from the National Institutes of Health for the study of complex genomic
rearrangements by BIR and mmBIR.

The College of Technology recently purchased five Robots for Education, built by
FANUC Corporation of Japan, for use in Engineering Technology courses.
FANUC America provided a gift-in-kind package valued at nearly $400,000 to
support the robot technology.

Jamie Cornelius, assistant professor of Biology, received a grant of $266,585 in July
from the National Science Foundation for the study of social modulation of
migratory timing and endocrine mechanisms of migration in two flexible migrants.

Joseph Breza, assistant professor of Psychology, received a grant of $143,264 from
the National Institutes of Health for the study of an optogenetic approach to
uncover the role of Type I cells in salt taste transduction.

The Arts Management & Administration program is celebrating its 40th
anniversary this year. The celebration began on June 8, with an event that brought
back more than 40 alumni of the program. In 1978, Eastern Michigan was one of the
very first instituttons of higher education to create a major in Arts Management.

Management professors David Victor and Kimberly Barker, Finance professors
Mahmud Rahman, Al Diallo, and Asrat Tessema, and Marketing professor Matt
Sauber visited Malaysia in June to participate in the Global Advances in Business
Communication Tricontinental Conference. Eastern is one of five partners in
the GABC initiative, and hosted the first GABC Conference on its campus in 2008.
The GABC initiative began as a three-university collaboration among EMU, the
University of Antwerp in Belgium and the Technological University of Malaysia
(UTM). Over the last decade, the collaboration has grown to include the Monterrey
Institute of Technology and Higher Education (ITESM) in Mexico, and the Delhi
School of Business in India.

Eastern is the first Michigan University to join the Age-Friendly University
network, a global network of universities who have endorsed 10 age-friendly
principles, with the goal of contributing to the social, personal, and economic benefit
of students of all ages.

EMU has introduced a new scholarship program that provides students with free
tuition for their final two years. The 4WARD Graduation Scholarship is designed
to simplify and reduce cost considerations for parents and students as students begin
their college enrollment. The scholarship will begin in fall 2019.

Eastern launched the TRUEMU Global Rate Tuition Plan, providing in-state tuition

pricing to all new incoming undergraduate international students. The plan expands
the University’s in-state tuition rate for students from anywhere in the United States.
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Events

EMU, one of the nine founding universities to launch the #YouAreWelcomeHere
campaign, has now been joined by nearly 50 additional institutions who are
participating in the program. Beginning in fall 2019, EMU will offer two annual,
renewable scholarships that will cover a minimum of 50 percent of recipients’
tuition, to support international students.

The second season of “EMU Today TV” has begun running on Xfinity On Demand
and on the EMU YouTube channel on October 4. The program features positive
programs, events, and initiatives at Eastern.

The 4" annual “Stories of Service” veterans’ storytelling event will be held at Hill
Auditorium on November 5. EMU professor and Army veteran Wallace Bridges
will direct the event. Dan Patrick, a Marine veteran and EMU student, is the director
of Outreach and Community Engagement for Fisher House Michigan, which provides
free accommodations for families of service members and veterans during procedures
at VA healthcare facilities. EMU student and Army veteran Nate Eroh will capture
the stories on video to support the social media campaign for Fisher House Michigan.

The College of Technology celebrated National Manufacturing Day on October 5
with 200 students from Plymouth-Canton Community high schools. EMU faculty
and graduate students led sessions on virtual reality, information assurance,
engineering, product development, simulation animation and gaming, and other
programs.

President James Smith gave his first annual State of the University address on
September 17. Smith spoke about topics including Eastern as a University of
Opportunity, enrollment and student persistence, sustainability, finances, fundraising,
and the University’s Strategic Plan.

EMU held a Ceremony of Remembrance at its 9/11 Memorial on September 11.
The event was attended by first responders, students, faculty, staff and the
community.

A ribbon cutting was held on September 10 for the College of Technology’s virtual
reality laboratory. The lab is an immersive and active virtual reality environment
integrated with the state of the art hardware and software.

Eastern’s Aviation program hosted a hospitality tent on August 25 as part of the
Thunder Over Michigan Air Show. Proceeds from the event went to support the Lit.
Col. Charles S. Kettles Aviation Scholarship.
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The EMU Police Department hosted a Bicycle Rodeo on August 11 for the campus
and community. Participants were taught bicycle safety, received free safety checks
and inspections, practiced skills, and learned the rules of the road.

Eastern alumni gathered on July 28 to commemorate activism and the takeover of
Pierce Hall. Alumnus Robert Smith led participants in a public recollection that will
serve as the foundation of an Oral History Project for University Archives.

The School of Nursing hosted two contingents of student nurses from Taiwan in
July, continuing a recent tradition of collaboration between the University and its
international partners. The student nurses studied nursing practices and pedagogy in
the United States during their month-lfong stay.

Athletics

Baseball (Men): Luke DeVenney, Nick Jones, Zachary Owings, and Max
Schuemann were selected as MAC Distinguished Scholar Athletes.

Baseball (Men): The annual alumni game was held on September 15. Before the
game, kids were also encouraged to take batting and field practice.

Basketball (Men): Paul Jackson was named to the National Association of
Basketball Coaches Honors Court, which recognizes hard work on the court and
in the classroom.

Cross Country and Track & Field: More than 100 student-athletes and coaches from
the men's and women's track and cross country teams volunteered at the JDRF
One Walk on September 23, at the Hudson Mills Metropark in Dexter, MI.

Football (Men): The football team was joined by 100 of its youngest fans following
its practice on August 11 as they hosted their fifth annual Youth Day.

Golf (Women): Thelma Beck, Maria Connelly, Katelin Lawson, Pattraporn
Sripatrprasite, and Julia Stevenson were named to the All-American Scholar

Team by the Women’s Golf Coaches Association.

Golf (Men): Beau Breault won the 2018 Michigan Amateur Championship, one of
only two EMU golfers in history to win the championship.

Golf (Men): Tyler Lewis has been selected as a MAC Distinguished Scholar
Athlete.

Golf (Men): Beau Breault, Tyler Lewis, and Nic Ross were named as
Srixon/Cleveland Golf All-American Scholars by the Golf Coaches Association.
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Golf (Men): The Golf Coaches Association of America announced that the men’s golf
team was the recipient of 18Birdies All-Academic Team honors upon the
conclusion of the 2017-2018 season.

Gymnastics (Women): Sydney Audet, Megan Benzie, Cortney Bezold, Emili
Dobronics, Cali Harden, Megan Hultgren, Megan Marino, Brianna Price, Jada
Rondecau, Lacey Rubin, Jules Schwartz, Allison Smith, and Kendall Valentin
earned Scholastic All-America honors from the Women’s Collegiate Gymnastics
Association.

Rowing (Women): Eastern was well represented on the U.S. team at the World
University Rowing Championships in Shanghai, China. EMU Head Coach Kemp
Savage and Assistant Coach Julie Quoss led the U.S. team. EMU junior Amanda
Flora, and assistant coaches Delaney McGuire and Emily Wasz competed in several
events, with Wasz earning a bronze medal.

Rowing (Women): The Rowing team acted as host for the 2018 Special Olympics
Michigan State Fall Games Kayaking Events at its boathouse on Ford Lake.

Rowing (Women): Amanda Flora led her boat to a third-place finish and Delaney
McGuire placed fourth in her event at the U.S. Rowing Club National
Championships.

Soccer (Women): Sophomore Alia Frederick, and alumnae Megan Trapp and
Rachel Washburn were named to the United Women’s Soccer All-Midwest Team
of the Year. Frederick was a First Team selection, while Trapp and Washburn were
Second Team honorees.

Softball (Women): Amanda Akles has been selected as a MAC Distinguished
Scholar Athlete.

Swimming & Diving (Women): Delaney Duncan and Alli Shereda garnered First
Team CSCAA Scholar All-America honors. Bethany Berger, Casey Gavigan,
Brielle Johnston, Molly Miller, Micaela Schempf, Nicole Swartz, and Sophia
Tsafantakis were named Scholar All-America Honorable Mention.

Track & Field (Women): Alsu Bogdanova, Dace Dreimane, Micah Johnston,
Brittni Mason, Jordann McDermitt, Sydney Meyers, and Janina Pollatz were
selected as MAC Distinguished Scholar Athletes.

Track & Field (Women): The women’s track and field team earned United States
Track and Field and Cross Country Coaches Association All-Academic honors
for both indoor and outdoor track and field seasons. Individuals on the team also
honored were Alsu Bogdanova, Natalie Cizmas, Dace Dreimane, Jordann
McDermitt, Janina Pollatz, and Jenna Wyns.
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Track & Field (Men): Caleb Hess, Nick Raymond, and Tyler Underwood were
selected as MAC Distinguished Scholar Athletes.

Track & Field (Men): The men’s track and field team earned United States Track
and Field and Cross Country Coaches Association All-Academic honors for both
indoor and outdoor track and field seasons. Individuals on the team also honored
were Owen Day, Nick Raymond, and Owen Richardson.

Volleyball (Women): For the 14" consecutive season, Eastern’s volleyball team was
recognized by the American Volleyball Coaches Association for academic excellence
with the AVCA Team Academic Award.

The Student Athlete Advisory Committee (SAAC) served as leaders during the
NCAA Diversity and Inclusion campaign the week of October 5. The goal of the
national campaign was to start the discussion, speak out on, and promote diversity
and inclusion as key elements of student-athlete success.

Track and field alumnus Donald Scott captured the triple jump national title at the
2018 Outdoor USA Track and Field Championships in June.

Five new members were inducted into the E-Club Athletic Hall of Fame on
September 28. The class of 2018 includes Virgie Bullie (women’s track & field),
Jordan Desilets (men'’s track & field, and cross country), Catherine Fortin
(women’s golf), Korey Mahoney (men’s golf), and Andrew Wellock (football).

The E-Club also presented Eric Walline with the Ron Oestrike Distinguished Service
Award.

The Athletic Department announced the launch of a new podcast, The Eastern
Insider. The podcast is hosted by Associate Athletic Director Greg Steiner and
Assistant Director Kyler Ludlow, and will include coach interviews, student-athlete
interviews, feature segments, and a look back at the action from the previous week.



TAB G

OPEN COMMUNICATIONS

Vice President Reaume announced that four (4) people requested to address the Board of
Regents. Each speaker was given up to three (3) minutes to speak.

1.

2.

Sam Jones-Darling — Athletic Spending — Declined to speak

Kevin Doak — I will update the Board regarding the status of eliminating athletes, the
ongoing court case and the temporary injunction ordered by the judge stating that EMU is
in the clear violation of Title IX. Solutions will be suggested on how to improve alumni
relations.

Candice Crutcher (Student Government) — Student Government priorities and agenda
items as well as an update on leadership change

Ethan Smith (Student Government) — Articulate Student Government priorities for the
year and long-term vision for the University based on student’s interest

Chairman Webb reminded attendees that the next meeting is scheduled for Friday, December
14, 2018. He called for any further business to be brought before the Board. There being
none, Regent Crumm made a motion to adjourn. Regent Jeffries seconded to adjourn the
meeting.

Motion Carried

The meeting was adjourned at 2:42 p.m,

Respectfully submitted,

Vicki Reaume _
Vice President and Secretary to the Board of Regents



